
 

 

 
 

 

 
Department of Commerce, Community, 

and Economic Development 
 

ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
 

550 West 7th Ave, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

 Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM 

TO:        Robert Klein, Chair, and  
    Members of the ABC Board  

DATE:     April 6, 2017 

 
FROM: Erika McConnell 

Director, ABC Board 
 

 
RE:             Hangar Lounge #3123 

  
In its renewal application, Hangar Lounge did not provide information showing it met the minimum 
operating requirements found in 3 AAC 304.170(j), specifically the signs required by (j)(1) and a record 
of all purchases required by (j)(6).  

 
 
Recommendation: Deny the renewal application for lack of meeting minimum 

operational requirements per AS 04.11.330(a)(3) and 3 AAC 
304.170(j), or require waiver of operations application for 2016. 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 

 

ALCOHOL & MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 
550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 

Anchorage, AK 99501 
Main: 907.269.0350 

 

 
David K. Freeman                                                                                                       1-19-17 
4404 S. Big Lake Road  
Wasilla, AK  99623-4848 
 
 
Mr. Freeman,   

You have informed AMCO that you have been operating under 3AAC304.170(J)(1-7), Waiver of annual 
operating requirements  and minimum operating requirements.  The documents you provided for years 
2015 and 2016 do not meet the requirements. 

Specifically, (J)(1) provide signage, of sufficient size and visibility to show that the premises is open for 
business, stating business name and hours of operations and (J)(6), maintain a record of all purchases of 
alcohol beverages for resale on the licensed premises. 

Please complete and submit to our office the enclosed waiver applications with the required fees for 
calendar years 2015 and 2016. 

AMCO.enforcement@alaska.gov 

 

 

       Sincerely, 
 

                                                                                                
        
       Joe Hamilton 
       AMCO Investigator 

mailto:AMCO.enforcement@alaska.gov





















